STATE OF NEW HAMPSHIRE — TOWN OF SURRY
SELECTMEN
MEETING MINUTES SEPTEMBER 18,2017

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 P.M. Present were Jay Croteau, Bruce Smith and Eric Eichner.
Eric Eichner will be absent next week.

The Town of Surry received a summons for civil action from Northern New England Telephone. The
summons will be forwarded to Gary Kinyon.

Jed Paquin submitted a driveway permit application for the Trahan Property. The selectmen signed the
application and have forwarded it to the Planning Board for approval.

The selectmen signed and paid bills.

The selectmen signed payroll.

The selectmen have forwarded the check from Shirley Dunton for a cemetery plot to the Trustees.
The selectmen signed the letter to Karen Richardson regarding the work on the Davis property.

Greg Taylor spoke with the selectmen about a charitable road race his daughter wants to hold in Surry.
He was advised to contact the Army Corp of Engineers as well as the State DOT office for more
information.

Greg Taylor also spoke with the selectmen about a his property subdivision and zoning for his usage. He
was referred to the Planning Board and the Zoning Board.

Bruce Smith motioned to accept the minutes. Eric Eichner seconded the motion. The selectmen agreed
to accept the minutes.

The selectmen reviewed and signed the Cargill contract for road salt.
The selectmen signed the LUCT for Gourley.
The selectmen discussed the town’s rulings on duplexes.

Jay Croteau went over the circumstances of getting the town clerk’s office set up with a business
account with Spectrum. The project is still being worked on to prepare for being online for plates.

John Davis dropped off a Notice of Intent to cut for Matheson, the timber tax report for Tim Bievenu and
the Intent to Cut for Wayne Young.

Bruce Smith reported he should hear about the engineering plan for the lower Pond Road tomorrow
afternoon and was hoping for good news.



Durwin Clark has completed one culvert on the upper Pond Road.
The selectmen discussed the emergency plan for evacuation for the town.

The selectmen discussed the work on the Rodgers Pond culvert, the delay with the water rising and the
need for a permit by notification for the dry hydrant.

The selectmen discussed the need for a bathroom and indoor plumbing for the Highway garage.
The selectmen began to review the plans for the proposed fire station addition.
The selectmen and John Berglund discussed the petty cash procedure for the town clerk .

Bruce Smith motioned to adjourn. Eric Eichner seconded the motion. The selectmen agreed to adjourn.

The meeting adjourned at 9:00 P.M.



